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Dear Ms. Vallis, 

The United States Army Corp of Engineers, Chicago District is planning to undertake routine 
maintenance work on the Michigan City Harbor Breakwater (Enclosure 1 ). The purpose of this 
letter is to coordinate this action with your office under Section 307 of the Coastal Zone 
Management Act. 

The proposed maintenance work consists of repairs to the eastern detached breakwater at the 
mouth of the harbor's entrance channel. The work on the breakwater will consist of repairing 
and restoring the structure through placing new and resetting existing armor stone. This work 
will occupy the same cross-sectional area as the current breakwater. 

The original breakwater was constructed in 1903 with the concrete superstructure added in 
1923. Riprap was placed in 1939-40 and in 1968-69. The concrete cap was reconstructed in 
1978. Periodic maintenance work has occurred repeatedly over the years, the extent of which is 
dependent on need and severity of degradation. Therefore, the boundaries shown on the figure 
show the extent possible over the life of the project. It is anticipated that the proposed activity 
complies with Indiana's approved coastal management program and will be conducted in a 
manner consistent with such program. Since this is an on-going maintenance project for a 
Federal Breakwater, the Chicago District requests a General Federal Consistency 
Determination for the life of the project. If maintenance areas change in the future, the Chicago 
District will request a new determination. 

Any questions regarding this letter can be directed to Mr. John Belcik, District Planner, at 312-
846-5595 or at john.t.belcik@usace.army.mil.

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

Susanne J. Davis, P.E. 
Chief, Planning Branch 








